
FORT CROOK HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Regular Monthly Meeting
November 3, 2020
 
Present:Tim Glaze, President, Peggie Bidwell, Vice President, Doreen Albaugh-Zaitz,
Secretary, Carrie Jurrens, Treasurer, Directors: Harry Kraft, Billy Mason, Robert Ingram,
Members: Betty Stoltenberg, Tom  Ricker, Jim Clark, Ann Swain, Merri Glaze, Mary Wortman
 
1. Called to Order: 7:00 PM
 
2. Flag Salute: Followed
 
3. Welcome guest/Introductions: Jim Clark
 
4. Announcements: None to be reported.
 
5. Reading of minutes: Doreen reviewed October minutes. First motion: Peggie Second motion:
Billy Mason. Motion carried
 
6. Treasurer’s report:  Tim reported that Carrie was called into work on her day off and was
not able to prepare Novembers report. Carrie reported that the museum has received $35.00 for
the Wagon funds. Betty reported that she just provided the treasurer $20.00 from recycling.
Tim mentioned that the museum bought some cement for the outdoor bench project. Tom Ricker
purchased two bags of cement that were left over from this project. Carrie will get the
treasurer report completed and will email out to members.
 
Old Business
 
1. Acquisition review: Tim exhibited a Dispatch Book that Ann and Merri have put together
that will be sold in the gift shop.
 
Merri and Ann provided an in-service on the process of the Acquisition Policy. Merri stated
that its time to update the acquisition policy. The definition of gift and donation needs to
be updated. Ann stated that there are 6 different steps when recording donated items.
Immediately following the In-Service Ann, Merri, Betty and Mary were recognized with their
hard and dedicated work keeping the museum open during the curator vacancy.
 
2. It/security: IT: Harry reported that he has made changes to the website calendar. Harry
asked to be notified if there are any corrections that need to be made.
 
Security: Tim reported that the present security system has room for 3 more cameras.
 
3. Wagon projects: $35.00 has been received for the wagon fund from the letter that was sent
out in last month’s dispatch. Tim appreciates Tom’s passion on  the wagon restorations.
However, at this time using general funds for the wagon project needs to be at a minimum. The
chuck wagon is a consideration with using money from he general funds for some purchases. The
Directors/Members asked that the need for donations for the wagon restoration be in the
monthly dispatch. Tom reported that he does need paint for the wagon and the John Deere wagon
to protect these items from the upcoming winter weather. It was asked that the museum to
purchase one gallon of paint for the wagon and tractor. First motion: Peggie, Second motion:
Harry. Motion carried.
 
4. Giving Tuesday: Carrie has completed the application successfully. The Giving Tuesday
needs to be added to our website. Robert suggested a banner to be placed on the Round Barn to
advertise this event. Ann mentioned that the Library has a banner up with the Giving Tuesday
logo. Doreen will follow up with the library if Giving Tuesday program provides banners to
participants. $100.00 budget requested to purchase a banner if the museum needs to provide
this item. First motion: Robert Second motion: Harry. Motion carried
 
5. Curator search: Position has been advertised in the local newspaper. Merri brought to
attention that the ad has been blended in with the Shasta Head Start ad. Doreen will contact
the newspaper to get this error corrected. Tim asked that the deadline to apply be changed to
November 30th
 



6. By-laws: Harry, Randall and Tim met and reviewed present by-laws. Randall’s wife will type
of the new by-laws.
 
7. Ceiling: Tim reported that this project has been completed. The only thing that needs to
be done is the trim.
 
8. Hall Drain: Tim reported that this project at this time is not on the museum raider.
 
9. Chinking: Tim asked for a work party for this project to be scheduled November 21st for
the Fort and Lewis cabins. Due to the winter weather it was not advised to start on this
project until Spring. Tim did ask to still meet on the 21st to start some of the prepping of
this project.  Tim stated that he will ask for assistance from Mt. Jewel.
 
New Business
 
10. Bruce tractor restore: Robert updated that David Parker is interested in restoring the
Bruce Tractor. He will provide the labor at no cost but hard parts will be a charge. Robert
will follow up with David on this possible project.
 
11. Dickson Pierce bottle collection: Robert reported that there is quite a collection of old
bottles collected from Westwood CA to McCloud CA. The family member considering donating this
collection to the museum has heard from other families who have made donations to the museum
that their donated items cannot be found. Robert is waiting for pictures to view this
collection.
 
12. Albaugh tractor: Tractor is now in the Round Barn. Robert provided a guideline on how to
run the tractor.
 
13. Round Barn: Robert gave the museum a photo album on the building of the round barn. Other
photos given were of past Harvest Dinners.
 
14. Church roof: Tim updated that he went up on the church roof. There were a few areas that
needed mending. At some point the museum will need to seek for a professional to take a look
at the roof.
 
Adjourned: 8:20 PM
 


